TA-I�General Information


Overview


This Technical Appendix provides additional details and documents the sources and procedures used in developing the information in the 1999 PG&E Energy Efficiency Programs Annual Report, May 2000.





Input Values for Program Year 1999 Cost Effectiveness Evaluation


The input values used for program year 1999 cost effectiveness evaluation are listed in Attachment E of California Board for Energy Efficiency’s (CBEE’s) Advice Filing 1G/1-E, October 15, 1998, adopted by the CPUC in Resolution E�3592 on April 1, 1999.  These are CBEE-recommended statewide cost effectiveness input values which consist of values for avoided electricity generation, avoided transmission and distribution costs and loss factors, avoided natural gas consumption by end users, and avoided environmental externalities.  


Attachment E of CBEE’s Advice Filing 1G/1-E, October 15,1998 listed the following values and their description:


Avoided Costs (electric and gas), page E-1, see also Table TA 1.1;


Avoided Electricity Generation, page E-3;


Avoided Transmission and Distribution Costs, page E-4;


Avoided Natural Gas Costs, page E-5; and


Avoided Electricity and Gas Externality Adders, pages E-6 and E-7


Based on the CBEE’s recommended 5% real discount rate, a nominal discount rate of 8.15% was used to derive the net present value of avoided costs.


Also, the CBEE recommended a common estimate of the ratio of net-to-gross benefits from PGC-funded energy efficiency programs of 1.0 for PY 1999.  


Based on the CBEE’s recommended statewide avoided costs for years 1999 through 2018, the avoided costs for years 2019-2023 are estimated from the average escalation values of the five years prior to 2019.  


A summary of the statewide electric and gas avoided costs used to evaluate cost effectiveness for years 1999 through 2023 is listed in table TA 1.1.  These avoided costs are listed with and without environmental externalities.


Cost Effectiveness Evaluations


The cost effectiveness of PG&E’s PY 1999 EE programs was evaluated using the Public Purpose Test (PPT) with environmental externalities.  This test was adopted by the CPUC in Resolution E-3592, April 1, 1999.  


Based on the consensus at the reporting requirements meeting, the cost effectiveness of PG&E’s PY 2000 EE programs was evaluated using PPT with enhanced and non-enhanced benefits and associated costs.  See Tables 2.3, 3.3, and 4.3 of Volume III for the PPT evaluations.  The enhanced PPT evaluations are based on recommendations of the CBEE and suggestions made by the research and consulting firm RER, Inc., for incorporating multi-period market transformation effects and energy center information impacts in the PPT evaluations for some PY 2000 EE programs.  Documentation for the PPT, including a copy of the memorandum with consultant suggestions for enhanced PPT evaluations, are listed in PG&E Application No. 99-09-050, Attachment 12, Workpapers, pages 12-260 through 12-284, Exhibit PG&E 101.
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